MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE

April 9, 2019

HELD AT QUAKER HILL CONFERENCE CENTER

7:00 P.M.

Board members present included Dr. Ernest Hendricks, Doug Brenneke, Murlin Clark, Robert Erbse, and Annemarie Chasteen

Also, present was A.J. Sickmann and Tammy Glenn, and Wayne County Sherriff Randy Retter

Citizen present, Darrell Honaker

Dr. Hendricks called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Minutes of the March meeting were distributed for review.

Doug Brenneke made a motion for approval. Murlin Clark seconded. All in favor.

The February 2019 financials were presented and reviewed. Doug Brenneke stated that the total cash available at the end of February 2019 was \$344,960.11.

Payment vouchers were distributed for approval and signature.

Counsel report. Andrew Sickmann had nothing to report.

Clerk report. Tammy Glenn stated that we had received the renewal of our property insurance policy from RMD Patti. There was a minimal increase. The total annual policy was \$1,207.00 to begin in May. An invoice for payment will be sent soon.

Plan Commission update. Doug Brenneke stated that the new zoning ordinances were to be presented at this meeting but there were additional items that needed to be prepared and the ordinance would be presented at the May Board meeting.

Dr. Hendricks introduced Sheriff Randy Retter.

Sheriff Retter presented his history in law enforcement. He has been with the Wayne County Sheriff's Department for 22 years. He was elected to replace former Sheriff Jeff Cappa on January 2019. He shared his vision to provide a seamless transition with the former Sherriff. He also shared what has been done to reduce crime in Wayne County. He shared what his department is doing in our County to combat the heroine epidemic and traffic accidents.

April 9, 2019 (cont.)

Ongoing discussion focused on how the Sheriff's Department would help with the traffic speed in the Spring Grove district. He said that Board members and citizens should share their concerns so that the Sheriff's department can respond with more visibility and communication with our town and its citizens.

Dr. Hendricks thanked the Sheriff for coming to speak to the Spring Grove Town Board and thanked him and his department for the work that they are doing.

Dr. Hendricks mentioned that he had been contacted by Matt Nepote, appraiser, about on appraisal of the property at 900 Sim Hodgin Parkway. Mr. Nepote asked if there were changes to the zoning of this property. This is the office of Dr. Joyce Zagorsky. Dr. Hendricks stated that there were no changes.

He had also received a call from Donna Backmeyer, local real estate agent, about listing the property on the corner of U.S. 27 and Sim Hodgin.

Dr. Henricks said that he would contact Scott Hester of Milestone contractors, about the possibility of installing a 3<sup>rd</sup> speed hump on Waterfall Road.

Murlin Clark asked about the improvements to the entrance to Spring Grove Heights. Dr. Hendricks said that Mr. Goodson was waiting for the weather to be warm and dry enough to complete the work.

Doug Brenneke said that he had received a call from citizen Ashley Smith. Ms. Smith was concerned about her neighbor that has a pit bull. Mr. Brenneke referred her to the Wayne County Sherriff's Department.

With no other business to discuss, Doug Brenneke made a motion for adjournment. Robert Erbse 2<sup>nd</sup>. All in favor.

| Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. |
|--------------------------------|
| Date                           |
| Member                         |
| Member                         |
| Member                         |
| Member                         |
| Mambar                         |